From: Kevin Taylor <ohotsparky@gmail.com>

To: DTE Directors <directors@dte.coop>, ocmail@dte.org.au, board@dte.coop,
assetmgmt@dte.coop, Kathy at DTE <kathyatdte@gmail.com>, kathy@dte.coop

Subject: Containers sitting on the ground :- Meeting on Thursday 11th of February
2021

Date: Sun, 14 Mar 2021 16:01:56 +1100

Deer 0.C. and Directors

I am replying on behalf of the asset
management team , to the request by the 0C at the meeting on Thursday 11th
of February 2021 .

I am personally disappointed that it has
taken this long to be raised as I personally informed a director onsite
last June 2020 and have also posted photos

It is my personal view , 3 containers forming
a triangle on the ground and also 2 containers near the hive one of which
has batteries and inverter for the hive also on the ground

In order to rectify the current situation my
personal proposal is a mini working bee consisting of two to three people
in order to whipper snip around the containers so as to create a safe
working environment free from snakes , then using an authorised heavy
vehicle lifting driver , lifting containers at one end at a time , placing
them on TEN 2400 x 200 x 75 Redgum sleepers ( to be purchased and brought
to site )

A breakdown of the proposed budget of $ 999.00
for the mini working bee is fuel to get to and from site purchasing the
sleepers ( as sleepers on site are already allocated for the purchased and
yet to be delivered containers completing the vehicle shelter ) , fuel and
oil for the whipper snipper and front end loader .

*With love* *Kevin* 0408 772 759
Wellbeing Rainbow

The Organising Committee would like to do something about the containers
which are sitting directly on the ground. At its meeting on Thursday 11
February, the 0C passed a motion requesting the Asset

Management and the Asset Manager present a plan to rectify this situation.
Please provide this report and plan to ocmail@dte.com.au within 28 days.

The motion passed was “That the 0C writes to the Asset Management Subcommittee
and the Asset Management Facilitator requesting a reporton containers which
are currently sitting directly on the ground and a plan to rectify this and
that if this report is not received within 28 days, the 0C appoints another
volunteer or group to take on this task.”

Kind regards

Kathy Ernst



DTE member on behalf of the Organising Committee



